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To:  Select Board 
 
From:  Mark W. Haddad – Town Manager 
 
Subject: Weekly Report 
 
Date:  April 12, 2021 
 
 
 
1. In addition to the Town Manager’s Report and a review of the On-going Issues List, there is one 

item scheduled on Monday’s Agenda.  The Affordable Housing Trust will be present to discuss 
the Board’s position against their CPA Application for $150,000 to explore possible locations for 
the development of affordable housing. 

 
2. The Center for Disease Control and the Commonwealth of Massachusetts have revised their 

COVID-19 protocols with regard to travel.  Based on this, the Fire Chief and I have revised our 
Infectious Disease Policy by amending the vaccination section to read as follows: 

 
 Employees that have received their full dosing of a COVID-19 vaccine shall be able to return 

to work immediately upon return from any travel.  They will be required to self-monitor for a 
period of ten (10) days. 

 
Attached to this report is the revised red-lined policy for your review.  I would respectfully 
request that the Board vote to adopt the amended policy at Monday’s meeting.  We continue to 
operate under the protocols approved by the Board last May.  If necessary, I will have an 
additional update at Monday’s meeting. 

 
3. As of the writing of this report, the Department of Public Health has not updated the weekly 

health report.  It will hopefully be updated by Monday and I will update the Board at the meeting. 
 
4. Chapter 5 of the Acts of 2021 authorizes temporary changes to local elections held before June 

30, 2021.  Essentially, there are two changes that impact this year’s Annual Election scheduled 
to be held on May 25, 2021.  First, individuals taking COVID-19 precautions can vote absentee 
and, second, early voting has been authorized.  Enclosed with this report is a memorandum 
from Town Clerk Michael Bouchard outlining how he would like to implement these changes for 
the Annual Election.  He will be in attendance at Monday’s meeting to discuss this further with 
the Board and request that the Board approve his plan for early voting.  We can discuss this in 
more detail at the meeting. 
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5. As part of the Florence Roche School Construction Project, the MSBA requires the Town and 

District to enter into a Project Scope and Budget Agreement.  Town Counsel has reviewed and 
approved the Agreement as to form.  Enclosed with this Report is the Agreement, along with 
Town Counsel’s certification for your review.  Since the Town will be borrowing the funds on 
behalf of the District, both the Select Board and Regional School Committee will have to 
approve the Agreement.  To approve the Agreement, the Select Board needs to take the 
following two votes at Monday’s meeting: 

 
 Motion #1: “The Select Board acknowledges and approves the following statement. The 

following elected or appointed governmental officer(s) and/or governmental body has the full 
legal authority under the laws of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and all applicable local 
charters, ordinances, by-laws, and policies to execute and deliver the Project Scope and 
Budget Agreement, and any amendments thereto, on behalf of the District and to bind the 
District to its terms and conditions: Superintendent and Town Manager.” 

  
 Motion #2: “The Select Board acknowledges and approves the following statement. The 

following elected or appointed governmental officer(s) and/or governmental body has the full 
legal authority under the laws of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and all applicable local 
charters, ordinances and by-laws to make final, binding decisions on behalf of the District 
with respect to the Proposed Project described in the Project Scope and Budget Agreement 
and any amendments thereto:  Superintendent and Town Manager.”  

 
 David Saindon and Eileena Long from Leftfield, our Project OPM, will be in attendance at 

Monday’s meeting to answer any questions you may have with regard to this Agreement. 
 
6. Enclosed with this report is the draft RFP for Town Counsel Services.  I would respectfully 

request that the Board authorize me to issue this RFP this week. 
 
7. As the Board will recall, at your March 29th Meeting, Treasurer-in-Training Hannah Moller 

requested that the Board consider adopting M.G.L., c.59, §5N, which provides for a reduction of 
property tax obligation of Veterans in exchange for volunteer service.  This program is similar to 
the Senior Work-off Program that we currently offer.  I would respectfully request that the Board 
vote to adopt this law and set the maximum property tax reduction at $1,500 based on minimum 
wage.  We can discuss this further at Monday’s meeting. 

 
8. Town Counsel has provided to the Board under separate cover a proposed budget of between 

$12,200 and $16,600 for the ABCC Appeal of the Kent Ventures, LLC Liquor license denial.  
The Board needs to decide if you want to approve that budget. 

 
9. At your March 29th Meeting, the Select Board rightly questioned how the recent “Opt-Out” of the 

State Reclamation and Mosquito Control Board would impact the Town.  I mistakenly believed 
that this did not impact Groton, as we are not part of any mosquito control project.  At the 
request of the Select Board, I reached out to Town Counsel and asked for his opinion on how 
this would impact Groton.  The “Opt-Out” is from the State spraying the Town of Groton should 
the State Department of Public Health determine there is an elevated risk of arbovirus such as 
Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE) for that year. 

 
Continued on next page – Over > 
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9. Continued: 
 
 The Select Board would have to vote, after receiving input from the Board of Health, on whether 

or not they wish to “Opt-Out”.  Should the Board vote to “Opt-Out”, we would have to supply the 
State with an alternative plan to deal with mosquitos that would have to be approved by the 
State.  I reached out to the Board of Health and they provided the following recommendation to 
the Board: 

 
 “The Board of Health voted unanimously to advise the Select Board that the Board of Health 

would strongly recommend opting out of the State Reclamation and Mosquito Control Board. At 
the same time the Board of Health also recognizes that the level of effort in choosing to opt out 
is uncertain and would ask that if determined impractical for this current period then the Board of 
Health would strongly recommend applying ourselves towards this same goal for next year. The 
Board of Health fully appreciates that the MA Department of Public Health would commend 
spraying in the event of an emergency.  Ira Grossman will work with other departments to 
complete next steps required should the Select Board vote to opt out. The Board of Health 
understands that the Select Board makes the final decision with regard to whether or not to opt 
out.” 

 
While I appreciate the Board of Health’s position, we do not have the manpower, equipment or 
budget to implement an alternative plan.  In my opinion, the only way to do this would be to join 
the Central Mass Mosquito Control Project, which would cost us over $78,000 a year and they 
would spray for mosquitos annually.  Given our budget situation, I cannot recommend taking 
this on when the state will spray only if there is an elevated risk of EEE or West Nile Virus.  
Based on this, I would recommend that the Town not opt out of the State Reclamation and 
Mosquito Control Board.  We can discuss this in more detail at Monday’s meeting. 
 

10. Enclosed with this report is the Final Draft of the 2021 Spring Town Meeting Warrant.  I would 
like to spend some time at Monday’s meeting reviewing any remaining positions the Board 
wishes to make.  Specifically, the Board may want to consider the following: 

 
Article 6 – Capital Budget – Item #8 – Golf Carts – After investigating the potential for moving 
to electric golf carts this summer at the Country Club, I am recommending a hybrid approach in 
which we purchase 21 gas powered carts and 4 electric carts.  This will allow us to determine 
the long-term viability and cost of moving to a total electric fleet and not require any additional 
capital expenses in FY 2022.  Please see attached memorandum from Shawn Campbell.  I 
would respectfully request that the Board vote to approve this approach. The Capital Request of 
$25,000 would not change. 
 
Article 11 – Extend Groton Center Sewer District – The Sewer Commission conducted a 
public hearing on this request and voted to recommend this Article to Town Meeting.  The 
Select Board had originally deferred your position until such time as the Sewer Commission 
took a position.   

 
Continued on next page – Over > 
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10. Continued: 
 

Article 12 – Grant Easement for Sewer Connection – 227 Boston Road – The Select Board 
has made no recommendation on this Article.  I am still waiting for an appraisal from the 
proponent of the Article.  I will update the Board at Monday’s meeting with any new information. 
 
Article 14 – CPA Funding Recommendations – Proposal D – Site Assessment Study – 
The Affordable Housing Trust is scheduled to come to Monday’s meeting to discuss the Select 
Board’s recommendation against this proposal. 
 
Article 15 – Amend Zoning Bylaw – Clarifications – The Planning Board held the public 
hearing on this Article last Thursday.  They have voted unanimously to recommend the Article.  I 
would ask if the Board would like to take a position on the Article as well. 
 
I would respectfully request that the Select Board vote to approve and issue the Warrant at 
Monday’s meeting.  It is scheduled to go to the Printer Tuesday morning and delivered to all 
households on Saturday, April 17th. 

 
11. I have no update on the Fiscal Year 2022 Budget as of the writing of this report.  I will provide 

the Board with any necessary update at the meeting. 
 
12. Please see the update to the Select Board’s Meeting Schedule through Spring Town Meeting: 
 
 Monday, April 12, 2021  -Already posted 

 
Monday, April 19, 2021  -No Meeting – (Patriot’s Day Holiday)  
 
Tuesday, April 20, 2021 -Meeting at 10:00 a.m. in Joint session with the Planning 

Board to Fill a Vacancy on the Planning Board until the 
next Election 

 
Monday, April 26, 2021  -Final Spring Town Meeting Prep 
 -Consider adopting revised Police Department Rules and 

Regulations 
 
Saturday, May 1, 2021  2021 Spring Town Meeting 

 
 
MWH/rjb 
enclosures 


















































































































































































































